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Families of all four bikers who died in the Rhyl Cycling Club tragedy today spoke
publicly for the first time about their loss.

A four-week inquest into the deaths of the cyclists on January 8 last year near St
George opened in Abergele this morning.

Sue Broadbent widow of Maurice Broadbent said 'someone was to blame' for the
tragedy and they would wait for all the details to come out in the inquest.


